
Summary of communications regarding the spill and completion of repairs 

Tuesday, November 22, 2022 

• 12:12 p.m. – Initial notification to the Ministry of Environment Conservation and
Parks (MECP) Spills Action Centre (SAC) (Spills Report #1-29OZAO)

• 12:20 p.m. – Notification to the City of Hamilton Spills line

• 4:30 p.m. – Media briefing held by the City, followed by the issuing of a media
release (5:45 p.m.)

• 4:39 p.m. – Email notification to Council of the issue

• 5:15 p.m. – Media briefing held by the City with Mayor Horwath, followed by the
issuing of a Statement from the Mayor (6:52 p.m.)

• 6:45 p.m.– Notification to the Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation, the Six
Nations of the Grand River, and the Haudenosaunee Confederacy Council of
Chiefs

• 10:17 p.m. – MECP Request for Information

Wednesday, November 23, 2022 

• 8:35 a.m. – Drawings provided to MECP with updates on when the additional
information will be available

• 9:10 a.m.  – Details of the spill provided to Public Health Services

• 9:20 a.m. – Requested videos sent to MECP

• 10:01 a.m. – Notification to Hamilton Harbour Remedial Action Plan Partners

• 11:00 a.m. – Media event held on site with the Director of Hamilton Water

• 1:12 p.m. – Provisional Sample data provided to MECP (E.coli, nitrate and nitrite)

• 3:14 p.m. – MECP advised on the status of repairs

• 4:09 p.m. – Email update to Council with photos of the hole and 2013 video
footage

• Between 5:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m. – Notification letter hand delivered to residents

• 6:28 p.m. – Public Health Services advised on the status of repairs
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• 9:32 p.m. – MECP SAC notified that the reconfiguration was complete, and the
spill ended (Spills Report #1-29OZAO) – Public Health Services was also notified

• 10:39 p.m. – Email update to Council that the reconfiguration was complete, and
the spill ended.

Thursday, November 24, 2022 

• 3:06 p.m. – Email update to Council advising of costs associated with the repair
work

Friday, November 25, 2022 

• 8:19 a.m. – Resident notification letter sent to the Ward Councillor’s office

• 12:29 p.m. – Provisional Sample Results provided to MECP and PHS (TSS,
Ammonia, Ammonium as N, metals and TKN)

• 12:49 p.m. – Notification to the Huron Wendat Nation

• 4:45 p.m. – Email update to Council advising that the webpage for the spill is live,
and providing an update on the spill volume calculation timeline and the
November 28, 2022 Public Works Committee meeting report

• 5:03 p.m. – Spill Catchment Areas and Properties/Vac-truck log provided to
MECP

Monday, November 28, 2022 

• 8:00 a.m. – Email update to Council advising them of the estimated spill volume
– Estimated spill volume also provided to the MECP

• 10:00 a.m. – Estimated spill volume provided to media partners
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